
 

File No(s). 21-0497 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to a establishing a fee based 
inspection program of R1/R2 Properties sufficient to cover the costs of the state-
mandated inspections. 
 
Recommendations for Council action: 
   

1. REQUEST the City Administrative Officer (CAO) and the Los Angeles Fire 
Department (LAFD) to conduct a fee study to establish a fee structure for the 
R1/R2 Inspection Program. 
  

2. REQUEST the City Attorney, with the assistance of the LAFD, to prepare and 
present a draft ordinance to establish a fee for the inspection of R1/R2 
properties. 

 
 
Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted by the Board of Fire Commissioners. Neither 
the CAO nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of this report. 
 
Community Impact Statement: None submitted. 
 
Summary: 
 
At a regular meeting held June 2, 2021 the Public Safety Committee virtually considered 
a Board of Fire Commissioners report relative to a establishing a fee based inspection 
program of R1/R2 Properties sufficient to cover the costs of the state-mandated 
inspections. After providing an opportunity for public comment, representatives from the 
LAFD made a brief presentation to the Committee on the subject matter and the Chair 
provided amendments to the recommendations in the BOFC report dated May 4, 2021. 
The Committee approved the recommendations verbally amended by the Chair, as 
detailed above. This matter is now transmitted to Council for its consideration. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Public Safety Committee 
 
 
 
 
 

MEMBER VOTE 

RODRIGUEZ YES 

O’FARRELL ABSENT 

BUSCAINO ABSENT  

DE LEON YES 

HARRIS-DAWSON YES 
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